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Board of Police Commissioners

Tuesday, August 2, 2022 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM ZOOM Meeting

Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss, Dawn Egan and John Dembishack

Others Present via Zoom: Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the Zoom meeting to order at 7:00 PM

This meeting is being recorded.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick asked for a motion to approve the meeting minutes dated July 5, 2022, the motion was seconded by Police Board Commissioner Bliss, Commissioner Dembishack abstained, and unanimously approved.

Chief Henion reported to the meeting that the police departments overtime for July was less than it was the previous year in July by $8,085.00.  We did not have any workers compensation this month.  Detective Powers will be retiring on August 4, 2022.  The Chief and Captain will be putting out an advertisement for the position of Detective. We will also have to hire a new officer. 
The Police car cameras are installed and are working.  We are in compliant with the state statute of July 1, 2022 for the in-car cameras. 
Ted Craft wrote an article in Weston-Today after speaking with Chief Henion. 
The Chief has written a letter to the Department of Transportation requesting “passing zone” on Route 57 and Route 53 be reconsidered and changed to a no passing zone per CGS 14-234.  Also “no passing” signs be considered along Route 57 in the vicinity of #250 Georgetown Road, and anywhere DOT deems appropriate.
Grant Updates / Donations – None 

Additional Business for Commission Consideration –
Chief Henion reported to the Commissioners that the State is coming on May 23, 2023 to inspect us for accreditation standards.   The Daigle Law Group sent an agreement and our Town Attorney approved it and the Chief signed it. 
Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:29 PM, Police Board Commissioner Muller moved and Police Board Commissioner Dembishack seconded, all in favor.

For more details, please refer to the video recording found here:

 https://vimeo.com/manage/videos/737931968
 
  

The Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 8:20 PM and adjourned.

Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved 9/6/2022

Incorporated 1787









